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 ST KEW PARISH COUNCIL 
Chairman: Cllr John Lethbridge 

Clerk: Cindy Powell, Rockhurst, Trethurgy, St Austell PL26 8HN 
Tel: 07988 451241 Email: clerk@stkewparish.org.uk 

www.stkewparish.org.uk 
 

 

 
Minutes of St Kew Parish Council Meeting held on Tuesday 13th March 2017 at 7.30 pm 
in St Kew Parish Hall 
 
Present:  Chairman: Cllr A Godden Councillors: R Godden, T Mott, J Rowe, B Finnemore, J 
Rickard 
 
County Councillor Stephen Knightley 
 
Apologies: J Lethbridge 
 
3 members of the public were present. 
 
4085.    Public Discussion. 
Concern was expressed at the vandalism of the new No Parking signs on the common land in 
Chapel Amble. These had been painted and erected without charge by a parishioner and 
these actions are unnecessary and regrettable. The matter has been logged with the police. 
 
4086. Chairmans Announcements 
None 
 
4087.   County Councillor and Police Reports 
County Councillor Knightley said that he would keep St Kew informed of developments at 
County Hall by email as and when they unfold. He also said that he now has new funding for 
the coming year and St Kew should put in a request for any project they need help with. The 
contentious nature of the Enforcement department over ruling the Planning Department was 
raised and he said that he would discuss the matter with the relevant parties. 
 
4088. Council Meeting Minutes – To confirm and sign the Minutes of the Parish 
Council Meeting on 13th February 2018 
 
Proposed by Cllr R Godden seconded by Cllr Rowe it was AGREED that the Minutes of this 
meeting be a true and accurate record. All present at the meeting in favour. 
 
4089.   Matters Arising 
(4077) Cllr Rowe said that she had raised the matter of the footpath with the Countryside 
department to be told that the landowner had been advised to cover the barbed wire on the 
stile, but to date this has not happened. The matter is again under discussion 
 
4090. Correspondence 
A letter was distributed advising of a workshop held by South West Water As this is taking 
place in Devon the invitation was declined. 
 
 
4091. Planning Application 
 
PA18/00839 – Mrs Craig-Wood, Treharrock Lodge, Port Isaac 
New access on to a Class 2 highway with parking area 

Viewed by Cllrs Mott and Rowe. It was proposed by Cllr Mott and seconded by Cllr Rowe that 
the Parish Council supports this application. All in favour, 
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Planning Decisions 

PA18/0039 -  Wenrin Chapel Amble Road Chapel Amble  

Notification of proposed works to trees in a conservation area.  Crown reduction of two Horse 
Chestnuts, reduction and thinning of three Field Maples and reduction and thinning of two 
Willows. –APPROVED 

PA17/11938 – Penbre, St Teath, Rd Trelill 

Stable and storage shed – APPROVED 

PA17/11669 Lana Vale, Mill Lane, St Kew 

Two storey extension with pitched roof and glazed link. Demolition of a derelict garage and 
single storey lean-to.  – APPROVED 
 
4092.  Schedule of Monthly Accounts February 2018  
It was proposed by Cllr T Mott and seconded by Cllr Rickard that the monthly accounts for 
November be accepted en bloc. All in favour 
 
4093.   Date of Annual Parish Meeting 
After discussion it was agreed to hold the Annual Parish Meeting and the AGM on the same 
evening. This is to be Tuesday 8th May at 7.pm 
 
4094. Grass Cutting and Footpath Cuttings advertisement to Tender 2018-19 
These will be placed in the next edition available 
 
4095.    Litter in Parish 
An email was received from Juliet Cleave regarding the amount of litter in the lanes and her 
attempts to raise awareness. It was agreed that this was an escalating problem that St Kew 
Council could not get involved in as such, but would support any schemes to address the 
issue. ACTION: Clerk to contact Ms Cleave to see if she wished to organise working parties. 
 
4096.    Parish Awards 
The nominations will stay active until 31st March and will be discussed at the next meeting 
 
4097. Parish Councillor Reports and any other matters 
Cllr Mott raised the issue of current building works being carried out despite not having 
planning approval. Investigations are ongoing. 
Cllr Rowe reported that the dustbin in the bus shelter had been vandalised. She also 
expressed concern that Highways had not yet effected repairs on the sinking road by the 
bridge. 
Cllr Godden remarked that parts of St Kew Churchtown were in poor repair and the area 
needed some attention. 
 
4098. Items for Pieces of 8 
Parish Meeting 
 
 
4099. Register of Gifts and Hospitality for Councillor and Staff 
None 
 
There being no further business, the meeting closed at 20.18 
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